
REPORT ON THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED
CLASSMATE MEETING OF 

SEPTEMBER 19, 2013

CLAASSMATES ATTENDING:     YEE, FARIAS, CORENEVSKY, HOTTENDORF, PARESA, HACKBARTH,
                                                             LAM, C. HO, R. FREITAS, STENDER, B. FREITAS

                                                             Finger sandwiches and dried fish from the Big Island, were delicacies
                                                                  provided by Barney Freitas; and Korean Hot Fried Chicken was brought by
                                                                  Raybern Freitas.      (Thanks guys).

CALL TO ORDER:          FARIAS                     meeting was called to order @ 6:31 P.M.

TREASURER'S REPORT:     REGO      FARIAS for REGO (not present); unless there has been interest added or
                                                                  someone has added funds to the “Kitty”; there is still $738.63 in the fund.

OLD BUSINESS:
(A)     2013 CHRISTMAS                   OSADA/PARESA/CORENEVSKY     PARESA reported that all is in order for
                               PARTY:                    our 2013 Christmas Party, to be held on Thursday, December 12, 2013, at
                                                                  the Waialae Country Club, starting at 11:00 A.M.  It will be a Buffet affair,
                                                                  with a Prime Rib carving Station, Boneless Kalbi Ribs, Shrimp & Scallop stir 
                                                                  fried w/cake noodles, and Roast Chicken w/dressing.  There will be a

                                                                  variety of salads and veggies to compliment the entree's.  The cost has
                                                                  been calculated to be around $38.00 to $43.00 per person and will
                                                                  include a tip of 18%.  All alcoholic beverage consumption, will be billed to
                                                                  Stanley OSADA who is our W. C. C. sponsor/host.  There will be BINGO,
                                                                  and prizes which have been purchased/provided by OSADA , will be 
                                                                  awarded.  CORENEVSKY  reported that the complete menu and more
                                                                  finite details and “True End Cost”, will be provided later.  A more
                                                                  complete report on the Christmas Party, will be forwarded by 
                                                                  e-mail, in the latter part of October.  In the meantime, if you have any
                                                                 questions (about the Christmas Party), that need to be answered, you can
                                                                 contact PARESA @ 808-218-9303 or 808-395-4397, or CORENEVSKY @
                                                                 808-455-7955 or 808-232-7754. 

       
(B)     REPORT ON THE AUGUST

                          GOLFING EVENT:     B. FREITAS/FARIAS     FREITAS reported that there were 7 Classmates and 2

                                                                 Host/Sponsors that showed up for golfing at Mid Pacific Country Club. 

                                                                 They all had a great time and in the end the winning team won the event

                                                                 with a low score of 2 over Par.  At the Clubhouse, they all enjoyed the food

                                                                 and cool refreshments, and lied like hell about their individual and

                                                                 collective prowess.  All “prize” monies that were collective and awarded,



                                                                were eventually “thrown on the table” to help in reducing the cost

                                                                of their repasts.  BTW, the report has been inserted into the Classmate

                                                                website, www.slc55.com.

(C)     REPORT ON THE MASS FOR

           THE SICK & AILING:              CORENEVSKY     CORENEVSKY reported that the Mass for the Sick  & Ailing,

                                                                went off very well.  Classmate volunteers, took care of Mass related tasks, 

                                                                and the names of specific Classmates or spouses, or widows, and all other 

                                                                Classmates and their loved ones, were named during the Mass.  The full 

                                                                report is posted at the Classmate website, www.slc55.com.  Special thanks

                                                                to E. LELLING, C.HO, and G. SAM, for their part in making the Mass

                                                                celebration a wonderful one!

(D)       REPORT ON PROGRESS

OF THE FINE DINNER:      CORENEVSKY      CORENEVSKY reported that everything is in order for the

                                                  Fine Dinner at the Signature Steak & Seafood Restaurant, on the 36 th floor

                                                               of the Ala Moana Hotel; on Saturday, September 21st.  The contracts have

                                                               been signed and all preparations, including the ordering of the WAGYU

                                                              TOMAHAWK LONGBONE STEAK.  If the weather helps us, and there are no

                                                              clouds, the viewing should be spectacular.

(E)     REPORT ON THE 

          SERVICES FOR OUR

          DECEASED CLASSMATE

          FRANCIS K. W. CHING:     CORENEVSKY     CORENEVSKY reported that the services for our deceased 

                                                            Classmate, Francis K. W. CHING, was very nice.  The services were held at the

                                                            Kamehameha Schools Chapel on Kapalama Heights.  The chapel was filled 

                                                            with many members of the Royal Order of Kamehameha, and the services

                                                            were 95 % in native Hawaiian language.  Classmates attending the services

                                                            were; Norman CRUZ (and his wife MARIE), R. STENDER, and G. CORENEVSKY.

                                                            Information available to attendees at the services, was passed, along with

                                                            the obit for CHING; to all Classmates attending the Classmate Meeting.

http://www.slc55.com/
http://www.slc55.com/


NEW BUSINESS:

(A)   OCTOBER GOLFING EVENT     C. HO     HO related that the October Golfing Event would be held on

                                                                   Thursday, October 17th, at the Pearl Country Club.  HO has four Tee

                                                                   Times starting at 9:27 A.M.  Cost will be $50.00.  Deadline  for

                                                                    reservation/commitment is October 8th.  If you are interested in

                                                                    playing, or you have questions,  please call Cenric HO  @ 808-455-1769

                                                                    or 1-808-216-9855

(B)     PROPOSED DINNER TO          CORENEVSKY     CORENEVSKY related that he would be planning a Fine

          HONOR OUR SPOUSES,          Dinner, sometime in March or April of 2014.   The Dinner would be to     

          PARTNERS, WIDOWS &          specifically honor our wives/partners/widows/widowers.  More info as

          WIDOWERS:                                things become more solidified.   But, if anyone would like to assist

                                                                    CORENEVSKY, please inform him @ 1-808-455-7955 or at e-mail

                                                                    gcorenevsky@hawaii.rr.com

 

OPEN FORUM:                                                                                 

       FARIAS suggested that the Golfing Event for December, might be too close to Christmas and that we 
would be having our Christmas Party on the 12th.  Golfers may get tied up with family things during the 
Christmas season.  He further suggested that perhaps for the December Golfing Event, that it should be an 
“invitational”; where there would be no set participants except if they would respond  to an “invitation to 
golf”.  There was some discussion on  the floor, but nothing solid evolved.  FARIAS said “I'll work on it”.

 

     STENDER related his “inner feelings” and told stories about himself and his mother and how he felt about 
“going to SLC” when he really wanted to go to Kamehameha”.  He told about his career and his rise from the 
bottom “all the way to the top”.  Many of his life happenings were of his nature and his Hawaiian (half) 
heritage.  He now has some Classmates that are “just like him” and that hope he continues to be “one of us”!

ADJOURNMENT:     FARIAS                                      meeting was adjourned @ 7:27 P.M.

NOTE:  The next regularly scheduled Classmate Meeting, will be held on Thursday, November

             21st, at the SLAA Clubhouse, starting at 6:30 P.M. 
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